

VALLEY VIEW BAPTIST CHURCH

6N656 IL ROUTE 25, St. CHARLES, IL 60174

INDOCHINA MISSIONS NEWS

GLENN COLLEY & KIT SAVOEUN

NOVEMBER & DECEMBER 2023

"Hearken, my beloved brethren, Hath not God chosen the poor of this world rich in faith, and heirs of the kingdom which he hath promised to them that love him?" James 2:5



Savoeun and I send you our greetings from the cool 80 degree days here in Cambodia. It should stay cool like this, maybe even getting down to 70 degrees in January.

Plans for the Churches in 2024

Pastor Reap (pictured above right) and Mr Coy arrived from Svay Rieng Province for our annual planning meeting. We worked out plans for this years Christmas Program at both our DaNgow Church and at Pastor Reap's Elephant Stable Church through to

our 2024 Bible School Schedule. We anticipate about 180 persons total attending in the two Churches combined this Christmas Eve and we hope and pray to give a great testimony on the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ.



While Pastor Reap was with us I took him to the local Honda shop to get his corroded front forks replaced on his 7-year old motorcycle (pictured above). Pastor Reap was thankful that we got his motorcycle all repaired for his trip back to the Villages.

Savoeun and I thank you for your faithful love, prayers and gifts and hope for your special prayers this month that new souls will be reached through our Christmas Evangelism.

In Christ's Service to the Cambodian People,
Missionaries Glenn Colley and Kit Savoeun

Please make checks for donation to Indochina Missions, payable to: Valley View Baptist Church with Indochina Missions in the subject line.